From: owner-ndsu-sbare@listserv.nodak.edu on behalf of 00000f991a64ec7b-dmarc-request@LISTSERV.NODAK.EDU

To: ndsu.sbare@ndsu.edu
Subject: NDSU Horticulture Greenhouses
Date: Tuesday, November 2, 2021 1:58:10 PM

| am writing in regards to the plan to tear down the Lord and Burnham Greenhouse. | am a graduate
of NDSU and | majored in Horticulture, | am also a NDSU Master Gardener/Diagnostician. | am
writing to express my concern over removing these greenhouses and encourage you to rebuild
them.

NDSU has a very good Horticulture program and provides multiple benefits to NDSU and to the
community. The loss of the greenhouses will be detrimental to the Horticulture programs and could
see the program threatened by lower enroliment. The greenhouses also provide research to many
species including tree breeding, fruits and vegetables. The research is valuable and has given a lot to
the state and to the reputation to NDSU as a research university.

| am asking you to support adding greenhouses to the replacement for Waldron Hall to allow
horticultural research and Extension to continue for many years to come.

Thank you for considering this and for requesting feedback from stakeholders and from the
community. NDSU being founded as an Agricultural College has deep roots in North Dakota and in
agriculture, let’s make sure we are not going backwards and removing research opportunities as we
should be supporting all types of Agriculture moving forward.

Jan Reiser
NDSU Master Gardener
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